
1 

 

Officers: 
President: 
Scott Burford 
779-91941 
burfordjs@yahoo.com 
 
First Vice President: 
Charlie Stuhre 
755-1216 
cs3680@ddogcom.net 
 
Second Vice President: 
Mike Oberdick 
246-5692 
swissnutmike@aol.com 
 
Secretary: 
Deb Angstadt  
755-5876 
dangst@verizon.net 
 
Treasurer: 
Mary Amsbaugh 
764-6145 
Skicats2@comcast.net 

Board Members: 
 Chip Konrad 
 840-0770 
 Konradhj@msn.com 

 Tim Rodencal 
 764-2705 
 n404g@juno.com 

 Casey Schardt 
 676-0267 
 cschardt@yahoo.com 

 Past President 
Richard Resh 
767-5951 
RGR@csdavidson.com 

Editor(s): 
 Robin Konrad / Joan D’Elia 
 840-0770            
 amberlady0602@msn.com 
 
Board Meeting 
April 24, 2012 

April 2012 
 

 Vol. 37 
No. 9 

A Club for All Seasons 

 
 
 

Message from the President 
 

Dear Ski Bums, 
 The Summer Activity schedule has been issued, but as I mentioned at the 
March meeting- there are more activities to be added. We are planning some 
cycling events in coordination with M. Gavin's trips, as well as some additional 
paddling trips. As these activities are scheduled, they will be placed on the web-
site and facebook. 
 
 
Summer Socials Scheduled: April 17th --6pm at Arooga's  
    (Camp Betty Washington-Used to be Al Dante) 
                                                  May 15th --6pm at Ruby Jades (the old Cove) 
 
Plans are underway in scheduling our summer picnic in August… 
 
Finally, a big THANK YOU goes out to Luann Snyder for her dedication and 
commitment to scheduling our speakers this year… She has brought different 
ideas and thoughts forward and for that we are thankful. 
 
Remember to support our sponsors, 
 
 
Scott 

 

 

Welcome to our newest club member—Travis Thoman, Thomasville, PA 
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         Spring Rail Trail Ride/Wine Tasting 
                   Saturday, May 5, 2012 

 
 

The York Ski Club invites all to join us for a bicycle ride on the York County Rail Trail on Saturday, May 5, 2012.  We will 
leave promptly at 10:00 a.m. from the Seven Valleys Parking lot off Church Street (SR214). 
 
We plan to ride about 90 minutes south to New Freedom Rail Station (with restrooms).  On the return trip, we will be 
stopping at the Four Springs Winery (50 Main Street) in Seven Valleys around 1:00 p.m. for wine tasting.  New this year, 
we will be “tailgating” in the parking lot behind the winery.  Parking is limited, so please carpool to limit the number of 
tailgates on site.  All alcohol consumed on the site must be purchased from the winery.  The York Ski Club will provide 
tables and paper products.  Guests should bring chairs and a covered dish to share with others. The club will provide a 3’ 
sub. 
 
If you have any questions, contact Rick Resh (Home Phone: 767-5951) No makeup date has been set for inclement 
weather.  We plan to wine taste, even if we can’t bike ride. 

Joan D’Elia’s Famous 
Pepperoni Roll Recipe 
 
 
At Canaan, many people asked 
for my recipe for the Pepperoni 
rolls, a staple in West Virginia! 
 I was required to know how to 
make them after living there for 
15 years so here they are -  
very simple! 
  
I bag frozen bread dough rolls (if you dont have time to make your 
own dough) 
 
2 pkgs of sliced pepperoni 
 
about a 1/2 pound sliced cheese (chedder, pepper jack) 
 
butter 
  
Spray two cookie sheets w/ Pam and place the bread rolls on the 
sheet to thaw (about an hour). Once thawed, take one and flatten 
out on the palm of your hand. 
  
Fill the dough with about five pieces of pepperoni and a half a slice 
of cheese. Roll the dough around the filling and tighten the dough 
on the bottom to keep the filling inside. Let the rolls rise (a fast way 
is to heat the oven to 200 and then turn it off; put the pans in the 
oven about 15-20 min until they have risen) 
  
Bake at 350 for about 15 min or until brown. Butter tops with 
butter. 
  
Joan D'Elia 

 

Special 
thanks to the 
York Camera 
Center! 
 
A special thank 
you to Bill and 

Chris of the York Camera Center for 
taking time out of their busy schedules 
to come educate the York Ski Club’s 
members at the last meeting,  on how to 
take better photos both on and off the 
slopes.  Our Club members now have a 
better understanding and are more 
informed about the Camera Center of 
York, which is a real asset to the 
community.   We all enjoyed the 
presentation and have a much better 
understanding of how to take the best 
shots on the slopes! 
 
Thanks! 
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Retro Day at  Roundtop 
Sunday, March 11, 2012 

 
by Rick Resh 

 
 
 
Closing day at Roundtop Mountain Resort was 

on Sunday, March 11, 2012 and York Ski Club held its 
Sixth-Annual Retro Day.  Six members showed up in 
vintage clothing and skis.  They were Lee/ Joann 
McClellan, Casey Schardt, Rick Resh and Mike/Sue 
Mummert.  Mike even visited Goodwill and picked up a 
$4.00 snazzy sweater. 

On the way to Roundtop in the dark (due to the 
time change), the thermometer bottomed out at 20°, but I 
was grooving to the Byrds “Turn! Turn! Turn!”  Yes, 
the “season’s are a changin” and what a day it turned out 
to be.  Conditions started out great for using my 210cm 
straight skis, but the snow softened up in a hurry. 

Just advertise free food and beer and 30-40 YSC, 
LSC and SSC members show up in no time. Craig 
Wentz backed up his Camaro and turned the radio up.  
Several of us even got sunburned.  Unfortunately, the 
pond skimming was cancelled this year. 

A big thank you to Uller’s Ski and Snowboard 
for setting up tents/grills and providing the shot glass 
ski.  A special thanks to Mike Gavin for providing Lift 
Ticket vouchers so no one had to pay on the last day and 
to everyone else that brought snacks.  Hopefully, 
Mother Nature will co-operate next season. 

 

 

 
Easter Bunny Trivia 

Per Wikipedia 
Did you know?..... 
 
 
Rabbits and hares are both prolific breeders. 
Female hares can conceive a second litter of 
offspring while still pregnant with the first.[5] This 
phenomenon is known as superfetation. 
Lagomorphs mature sexually at an early age and 
can give birth to several litters a year (hence the 
saying, "to breed like bunnies"). It is therefore not 
surprising that rabbits and hares should become 
fertility symbols, or that their springtime mating 
antics should enter into Easter folklore. 
 
Now I’ve heard everything!!! 
 
 
 
The idea of an egg-laying bunny came to the 
U.S. in the 18th century. German immigrants in 
the Pennsylvania Dutch area told their children 
about the "Osterhas", sometimes spelled 
"Oschter Haws".[citation needed] "Hase" means "hare", 
not rabbit, and in Northwest European folklore 
the "Easter Bunny" indeed is a hare, not a rabbit. 
According to the legend, only good children 
received gifts of colored eggs in the nests that 
they made in their caps and bonnets before 
Easter.[8] In 1835, Jakob Grimm wrote of long-
standing similar myths in Germany itself. Grimm 
suggested that these derived from legends of the 
reconstructed continental Germanic goddess 
*Ostara.[9 
 

I wonder if Grimm is the same Grimm as in Grimm’s 
Fairy Tales?   

In any case….HAPPY EASTER! 
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York Ski Club 
PO Box 7585 
York, PA 17404-0585 

April 
2012 

Address Service Requested 

YORK SKI CLUB HOTLINE 
www.yorkskiclub.org 

For Membership and Trip 
Applications and more 

Dates to Remember—Ski Club Mtgs 
                  
        April 17th  - 6 p.m. Happy Hour at Arooga’s 
         May 15th—6 p.m. Happy Hour at Ruby Jades          
 

If you would like to place an ad in the York Ski 
Club newsletter…..contact Scott Burford at 
 
 
  burfordjs@yahoo.com. 

 
York Ski Club—FaceBook Page 

 
Follow the link below to access the York Ski Club on 
Facebook: 
 
www.facebook.com/yorkskiclub 
 
Click the “like” button at the top of the page to get 
connected to the club. 


